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ACC STATEMENT ON PROPOSED CALIFORNIA MAXIMUM 

CONTAMINANT LEVEL FOR HEXAVALENT CHROMIUM 
 

WASHINGTON (August 22, 2013) – The California Department of Public Health today proposed 

a new maximum contaminant level (MCL) for hexavalent chromium in drinking water. The 

proposed MCL is 10 parts per billion (ppb).  

 

The Hexavalent Chromium Panel of the American Chemistry Council released the following 

statement about the proposed MCL:  

 

“Since California’s Office of Environmental Health Hazard Assessment (OEHHA) last revised the 

public health goal (PHG) for hexavalent chromium to 0.02 parts per billion (ppb), which the 

California Department of Public Health (DPH) considered in developing the proposed MCL, a 

series of 14 peer-reviewed papers have been published about the effects of exposure to low levels 

of hexavalent chromium in drinking water. These studies show that there was no observed toxicity 

in rodents exposed to concentrations of hexavalent chromium in drinking water at the current 

federal MCL of 100 ppb for total chromium or at the California MCL of 50 ppb for total 

chromium. The studies were conducted to meet information needs identified by the guidelines that 

both OEHHA and U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) use to conduct their chemical 

assessments, including that for hexavalent chromium in drinking water.  

 

“This research indicates that the proposed MCL in California is well below the level necessary to 

protect public health.” 

 

For more information about the latest research on hexavalent chromium in drinking water, visit 

http://www.americanchemistry.com/ProductsTechnology/Hexavalent-Chromium/QA-About-

Current-Research-on-Hexavalent-Chromium.html.  

 

# # # 

 http://www.americanchemistry.com 

 
The American Chemistry Council (ACC) represents the leading companies engaged in the business of chemistry. ACC members apply the 

science of chemistry to make innovative products and services that make people's lives better, healthier and safer. ACC is committed to 

improved environmental, health and safety performance through Responsible Care®, common sense advocacy designed to address major 

public policy issues, and health and environmental research and product testing. The business of chemistry is a $770 billion enterprise and 
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a key element of the nation's economy. It is one of the nation’s largest exporters, accounting for twelve percent of all U.S. exports. 

Chemistry companies are among the largest investors in research and development. Safety and security have always been primary 

concerns of ACC members, and they have intensified their efforts, working closely with government agencies to improve security and to 

defend against any threat to the nation’s critical infrastructure. 


